 MMITTEEEGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Games Barn Sub-Committee held on Tuesday 29 May 2012 
held in the Sports Pavilion at 7.30pm 
Present:  Bill Smyth (Chairman), Sylvia Homewood, Len Lawrence, Rayner Missing, Tim Oliver, Sue Palmer, Lois Tilden and Claire Finley (Parish Clerk, Games Barn Secretary & Treasurer).  No members of the public were present. Apologies: none. 
Chairman Bill Smyth welcomed all present. There were no declarations of interest. 
1. Minutes of Last AGM 23 May 2011 and meetings of 1 September 2011 and 13 March 2012:  The minutes of the meeting on 23 May 2011 (the AGM), as circulated to all members prior to the meeting, were approved and signed as a true record as were the minutes of the meeting on 1 September 2011 and 13  March 2012.   Proposed: Lois Tilden; seconded: Sylvia Homewood. 
2. Matters arising from the meeting on 13 March 2012  
Grant/Pre-school: Bill Smyth reminded the committee that the Games Barn received £3,000 as a KCC grant which was arranged to allow the Games Barn to make alterations to accommodate the Pre-school.  However, it has become more likely that pre-school will move to the primary school so the grant funds may need to be moved to support this eventuality.

Lois Tilden asked how the grant was worded.  The clerk had recently read the application and reported that the wording is ambiguous and therefore it was up to the committee to decide how they felt the funds should be spent.   The Clerk intends to get more information on the spending on the grant money from Richard King and KCC from who the grant was obtained. 






Action: Clerk
It was agreed that the £3,000 grant money would be ring-fenced but kept in the Games Barn current account for now. 

Sue Palmer noted that in her opinion it would be a better outcome for the pre-school to be located at the school as they could use the school facilities and it kept the Games Barn for sporting activities primarily.
Rayner Missing said the pre-school would benefit from bespoke accommodation to save ten hours a week of paid time in setting up and putting away the toys and furniture. 

3. Accounts
The Clerk/Treasurer provided the end of year set of accounts (bank reconciliation, balance sheet and cashbook analysis) that had been successfully audited by the new internal auditor, David Buckett.  Due to printing problems the full set would be circulated shortly after the meeting.   The complete set of accounts of EPC, GB and Telecottage accounts would be approved at the Parish Council meeting 12 June 2012 and sent to the Audit Commission. 
Both deposit and current accounts show healthy balances of £6,686 and £6,731 as at 31 March 2012 respectively.  These balances reflect the £3,000 grant received. Income for the financial year 2011-12 was £5,259 with £1,177 of expenditure.  Some refurbishment of the Games Barn was discussed.  Tim Oliver proposed a window in the main hall to improve ventilation and give a view. Rayner Missing suggested shutters or safety glass to allow for ball games to continue.  There would be possible roof repairs if the stitching screws needed to be replaced and it was agreed that a mat for the lobby would be purchased and quote obtained for interior decoration.








 Action: Clerk, Bill Smyth
The deposit account received £3.43 in interest for the year.  Lois Tilden suggested that a bond may generate improved interest.  The clerk agreed to look into the possibility of a bond. 


 Action: Clerk
The accounts were proposed by Rayner Missing, seconded Sue Palmer.
4. Chairman’s report:  Bill Smyth reported that the Games Barn has had a good year with regular use and income up on the previous year.  In addition to the normal users, this year, Zumba and Pilates classes have also started with both having strong support from the village.  The Zumba class also started an additional class on a Monday coupled with a new “stretch and tone” class.  Socatots, a pre-school soccer programme sponsored by ABC has booked some taster sessions, but they have not proved popular, perhaps due to the timing which clashes with pre-school.

Bill Smyth noted that the major expense for the year had been the re-painting of the exterior.  The walls were painted in 2008 but unfortunately the condition had deteriorated sooner than expected.  Bill Smyth thanked Anthony Hicks for completing the work at short notice and under difficult weather conditions.

Bill Smyth expressed his appreciation to Len and Jan for continuing to keep the Games Barn so clean and tidy and lastly to welcome Claire Finley and thank her for her secretarial duties. 
5. Election of Officers: It was proposed by Tim Oliver, seconded by Sue Palmer, that Bill Smyth be re-elected Chairman. No other nominations were received.  He duly accepted. Tim Oliver thanked Bill and Joan Smyth for their work to make the Games Barn so successful and the meeting gave a round of applause!
6. Correspondence: A confirmation that the Games Barn continues to be exempt from rates had been received. 
7. Any Other Business:
Standing Orders: The clerk reported that the Parish Council Standing orders are due to be revised; in future they will reflect formally the need for each sub-committee, such as the Games Barn, must have two councillors on its committee.  
Heater Service:  It was noted that Siddons had not been in to do a service of the heater.  The clerk would contact them and ask for it to be done as it was now overdue. 



Action: Clerk
The meeting closed at 8.19pm. 
Signed............................................................  

Dated............................................................
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